
 

 

 

 

Sacred Heart Parish  
 

Parroquia Sagrado Corazon  

Clergy 
Fr. Michael Doyle, Pastor 

Fr. Gerard Marable, Co-Pastor 
Fr. Armando Montoya, 

                      Parochial Vicar 
Deacon Tom Jennings 

 
Office Staff 

Ms. Bonnie Tilghman  
Mrs. Debbie Carroll 

Mrs. Damariz Cabrera 

 
Maintenance 

Mr. Alberto Carmenate 

 
Sacraments 
Baptisms 

Religious Ed - 
 Safe Environment Coordinator  
           Ms. Margarita Nieves 

Ms. Karen Loveland 
Anointing of the Sick - 

                           Fr. Marable 
Marriage -  

Deacon Tom Jennings 
 

A Vision For Us: 

 

òThat they 

 may all 

be one, as you, 

Father are  

in me and  

I in you,  

that they also 

may be  

in us, that  

the world may  

believe that  

you sent  

me.ó 

Jn. 17:21 

 

Sacred Heart Church 
1739 Ferry Avenue 
Camden, NJ  08104 

 

Mass Times: 
Daily: 8:15 a.m. - Rectory 

Chapel 
Sunday,: 8:30 a.m. (English) 
              10:30 a.m. (English) 

 

Rectory: (856) 966-6700 
Fax: (856) 756-0102 

St. Bartholomew Church 
751 Kaighns Avenue 
Camden, NJ 08103   

 

Mass Times: 
Sunday:   7:30 a.m. (English) 
                11:00 a.m. (English) 

 

Office: (856) 365-0573 
Fax: (856) 365-0744 

St. Joan of Arc Church 
3107 Alabama Road 
Camden, NJ 08104 

 

Mass Times: 
Saturday: 4:00 p.m. (English) 
Sunday:    9:00 a.m. (Spanish) 

 

Rectory: (856) 962-8642 
Fax: (856) 962-7123 

òThose who work,  

those who soldier,  

those who prayó 

òOnly Godó 



 

 

 

March 25, 2018 

Palm Sunday of the 
Passion of the Lord 

Sat 03/24 4:00 pm Deceased  Members of the Klarich Family 

Sun 03/25 9:00 am For the Intentions of the Clergy of  
Sacred Heart Parish 

Tue 03/27 6:30 pm For the People of the Parish 

Thu 03/29 7:00 
pm 

Fr. Pat Lavin & Fr. Jim Ruch/St. Bartôs & 
 St. Joan of Arc Church Families 

Sat 03/31 8:00 
pm 

For All Who Live in Fear of Homelessness,  
Deportation or Incarceration 

Sun 04/01 9:00 
am 

Arthur & Bernadette Winner/Fr. Gerard  
and the People of the Parish 

Announced Masses at St. Joan of Arc 

The Peopleôs Tithe 
5th Sunday of Lent: $2,970.00 

Includes $205.00 reported from online giving. 
50/50: None 

Thank you for your continued generosity! 

Announced Masses at St. Bartholomew 

* * * 

ñMaking Upò 
      ñMaking upò is a phrase used among Catholic people who 
support their church by using the parish envelope system.   
     When someone misses Mass they place their usual offering in 
their envelope and set it aside.  The next time they attend Mass, 
they deposit two or more envelopes into the collection. 
     ñMaking upò is really not a burden or additional sacrifice; it is 
simply a new  habit.  By adopting this method of weekly support, 
you provide the parish with a stable and reliable income.  

* * * 

Sick List 
Please pray for those who are ill and those who care for 
them: Teresita George, Msgr. Michael Doyle, Ed OôShea, Karen 
OôShea, Madelyn Nieves, Joe Quinn, Michael Loveland, Nora Mur-
phy, Arianna Cedeño, Colette Shapley, Ann Hill, Arturo Gallegos 
Rios, Jr., Kerry Mills, Maria Louisa Vasquez, Anita Quinn, Jacob 
Maiese, Deacon Jim Lacy, Ben Dawson, Michael Van Arsdale, Ma-
ria OôConnell, Charmaine Brown, Ivan Nikituk, Jovanne Watkins, 
Bernard Stout, Fior Zalas, Betsy Ibarrondo. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Good Friday Fish Fry Cancelled This Year 
Due to technical problems with the St. Bartôs hall kitchen, the 
Altar Rosary Society has decided to cancel our Fish Fry sale this 
year. We look forward to coming back better than ever in 2019. 
Weôd also like to welcome any parishioners to join our prayerful 
group!  Please contact Ren®e Daniel for more details 
at reneejanean@yahoo.com.  

 
 

 

 
 

               Chrism Mass 2018 
Bishop Sullivan invites the faithful of the diocese to 
join him and his priests for the Chrism Mass at 4:00 
p.m. on Tuesday, March 27th at St. Agnes/Our La-
dy of Hope Parish in Blackwood.  The Chrism Mass 
is a celebration of the priesthood and the occasion at 

which the bishop consecrates the sacred oils used in the sacramental 
life of the Church.  Your presence and prayerful support will be 
greatly appreciated. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Lenten Mass ~ Cemetery Visitation ~ Holy Week 
We encourage our families to visit our cemeteries and mausoleums 
and pray for their dearly departed loved ones and all souls who have 
gone before us.  We invite you to celebrate Holy Week with us in our 
chapel mausoleums.  Mass schedules can be found on our website at 
SouthJerseyCatholicCemeteries.org.  A member of our staff is avail-
able to assist you at 855-MyPrePlan (855-697-7375).  Wishing you 
many blessings during this most Holy Season. 

ñBlessed be the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, 
 who in his great mercy gave us a new birth to a living hope  

through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead.ò  1 Peter 1:3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Volunteers Needed for Soup Kitchen 
In need of  3 volunteer cooks and volunteers to man the soup 
kitchen teams.  If you are interested, please call Cherryl Sum-
mers (609) 502-8868 or call St. Bartôs rectory at (856) 354-0573. 

 

St. Bartôs & SJOA Weekly Activities 

Sunday, 03/25/18: 
Religious Education-English 
Religious Education-Spanish 

 
9:30 a.m. 
10:30 a.m. 

 
St. Bartôs Rectory 
SJOA School 

Thursday, 03/29/18: 
Mass of the Lordôs Supper 
 Eucharistic Adoration 

 
7:00 p.m. 

8:30 p.m. to  
10:00 p.m. 

 
SJOA Church 

 
SJOA Church 

Friday, 03/30/18: 
Good Friday Procession 
Good Friday Service 

 
12:00 noon 
3:00 p.m. 

 
SJOA Church 
SJOA Church 

Saturday, 03/31/18: 
Soup Kitchen 
Easter Vigil 

 
12-1 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 

 
St. Bartôs Hall 
SJOA Church 

Sunday, 04/01/18: 
No Religious Ed. Classes 

  

Sun 03/25 11:00 am For the People of the Parish  

Wed 3/28 12 noon For the Needs of the Parish 

Sun 04/01 11:00 am Connie House/Her Church Family 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

mailto:reneejanean@yahoo.com
tel:(609)%20502-8868


 

 

 

Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 

* * * 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) 
St. Bartholomew Church is hosting a Volunteer Income Tax Assis-
tance (VITA) site in Camden every Wednesday evening from 4 to 7 
p.m. during the 2018 tax season to help bring cash back to families in 
need. VITA provides free tax preparation for anyone who makes less 
than $54,000 to access valuable tax refunds and credits, such as the 
Earned Income Tax Credit.  For more information contact LôTanya 
Brooks at info@zhousetax.org or call (856) 246-1028. 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

faithFULL Food Drive Update 
 

Hello Ms. Lacy, 
     Iôm reaching out to you on behalf of Catholic Charities.  Andy 
Zmuda asked me to provide you with the total number of pounds 
collected by Sacred Heart, which is: 1,885 pounds total! 
     We canôt thank you enough for participating, and for all that 
your school has done for us!  Please let me know if you have any 
questions. 
     Thank you again!! 
  Sincerely,   
  Mary McCusker 
  Marketing and Communications Coordinator 
Well done and God be praised by all who participated in the 
Faithful Food Drive from our three churches and Sacred Heart 
School.   Fr. Gerard 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stewardship Reflection ~ Stewards Stand Up 
 ñPilate again said to them, óThen what shall I do with the man 

whom you call the King of the Jews?ô   
And they cried out again, óCrucify him.ôò (Mark 15:12-13) 

Jesus told us ñwhatever you do for the least of my brothers, you do for 
me.ò  Every day we are presented opportunities to help someone.  
Every day we have the opportunity to see the face of Jesus in others 
and be the face of Jesus to others.  Pray for the strength and courage 
to stand up in Stewardship for those in need of our help. 

Pastorôs Reflection  
     The Passion of Christ! 
     We do not often think of passion as suffering, yet on 
Palm Sunday we celebrate the suffering of Jesus as his passion. God 
has a passion, and compassion for you and for me and it is 
best expressed and remembered on Palm Sunday. 
     As I have visited you in the hospital, especially in ICU and CCU, 
I have experienced your passion to live, your passion battling death 
and disease.  I have anointed your crucified arms and hands and your 
thorn crowned heads.  I have fed you -when possible- the body of 
Christ, but indeed in those visits I recognize that you are the body of 
Christ, crucified in a hospital bed; seemingly betrayed by life and 
handed over to a judgement of death.  The Passion of Christ is a 
Way we will all walk.  For those who follow the Way of Miriam's 
Son, the Way stops at the cross, yet it will continue into Glory.  If 
more of our members would visit the sick with prayer, Holy Com-
munion and the Word of God, you too would experience the passion 
of Christ, the glory of Jesus and joy. 
       Fr. Gerard 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

A Gentle Reminderé 
     Parishioners wanting to use the Churches, Church Hall, 
Rectory Basements or School for any events, meetings or 
practices, the office MUST be notified.  Due to our insur-
ance policy, the importance of keeping everyone safe and 
to avoid double bookings, we need to know who is in the 
buildings at all times. 
     Please arrange use of the buildings by calling Bonnie 
Tilghman for St. Bart's Site at (856) 365-0573 or Debbie 
Carroll at St. Joan of Arc Site at (856) 962-8642.  Your co-
operation will be greatly appreciated. 
  

 

 
 

 

 
 

Race4Vocations 2018 
On Sunday, April 22nd join Bishop Sullivan along with priests, 
religious, our seminarians and many other people from throughout 
the diocese at Washington Lake Park (626 Hurffville-Crosskeys Rd., 
Sewell, NJ 08080) for our 7th annual iRace4Vocations. Bishop Sulli-
van will celebrate a Mass for Vocations at 1:00 p.m. followed by 
our 5k run/1 mile family walk.  Come out to pray and race!  The day 
will end with a picnic and family fun. Help us enjoy the day as we 
raise awareness and offer prayers for an increase in vocations for our 
diocese. We need our parishioners, all ages, to say yes to this inter-
generational day. We need YOU.  For more information and to reg-
ister for the event, visit camdenpriest.org/irace4vocations/. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

       Afternoon of Jazz 
Donôt miss this 26th annual dinner dance to 
benefit the Diocesan Black Catholic Minis-
triesô Scholarship Fund on Sunday,  April 
22nd, 3 ï 8 p.m. at Massoôs Crystal Manor, 
210 S. Delsea Dr., Glassboro.  Send a check 

made out to ñDiocese of Camdenò for $40 per person and 
mail it to James E. Andrews, Director, Black Catholic 
Ministries, 631 Market St., Camden, NJ 08102.  

Questions? Contact James at (856) 583-2907 or 
James.Andrews@camdendiocese.org. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Shop With Scrip Fundraiser Program 
By purchasing gift cards through the Scrip Program, you can 
help raise money for the parish!  There are several different 
cards you can purchase from all types of stores.  For more infor-
mation please contact Shavaughn Chapman at (215) 779-7212.  

Next Sundayôs Readings 04/01/18 
1st Reading: Acts of the Apostles 10:34a, 37-43 (42ABC) 

Responsorial Psalm: 118:1-2, 16-17, 22-23 
2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 5:6b-8 

Gospel: John 20:1-9 

St. Bartôs Liturgical Ministers Schedule: 04/01/18 

Lectors:  
11:00 a.m.: To Be Announced 

Eucharistic Ministers: 
To Be Announced 

St. Bartôs Altar Server Schedule: 04/01/18 
11:00 a.m. Mass: 

Zharia Harris Waddy ~ Kyle Redcross ~ Nicole Hood 

St. Bartôs Media Ministry Schedule: 04/01/18 
11:00 a.m. Mass: 

Michele Harris 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

Attention Liturgical Ministers 
We will use Cycle B for the Lenten Readings. 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

* * * 

mailto:info@zhousetax.org
tel:(856)%20246-1028
tel:(856)%20365-0573
tel:(856)%20962-8642
mailto:James.Andrews@camdendiocese.org


 

 

 

 

Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 

 
         

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
          

Whatôs Happening at Sacred Heart 
 

PALM SUNDAY, MARCH 25, 2018 We will gather at 
the palm blessing sight before each Mass and process to 
church. Masses at 8:30 AM (Poetôs Walk) and 10:30 AM 
(Liney Ditch). We raise high our palms and sing Hosan-
na in the Highest!  
 
 

PALM DISTRIBUTION TO THE NEIGHBORHOOD 
It has been the tradition here at Sacred Heart to bring 
Palm to the neighborhood people on Palm Sunday after 
both Masses. It is a wonderful experience. People are 
very happy to receive blessed Palm. Please sign up with 
Josephine/Michael.  
 
 

HOLY WEEK 2018 continues with our Holy Seder 
Meal on Wednesday, March 28th at 6 PM. Holy Thurs-
day Mass of the Last Supper on Thursday, March 29th 
at 7:30 PM. Good Fridayôs Via Crucis on Friday, March 
30th at 10 AM and Good Friday Service at 3 PM in the 
Church. Holy, holy time!  
 

EASTER 2018 MASSES Easter Vigil at 4:30 AM. 8:30 
Mass and 10:30 Mass.  
 

GIVE PEACE A CHANCE CORNER 
Each of us is merely a small instrument; all of us, after 
accomplishing our mission, will disappear.  

Mother Teresa  
 

Sacred Heartôs Bulletin can be found online at 
www.SacredHeartCamden.org 

 

HOLY WEEK ACTIVITIES  
 

Mass of the Lordõs Supper: 

Holy Thursday, March 29th, 7:00 pm, 

SJOA Church 

Eucharistic Adoration following  

until 10:00 p.m. 
 

Good Friday Procession: Friday, March 30th 

starting at 12:00 noon at 

 St. Joan of Arc Church, followed by  

Good Friday Service at 3:00 p.m.  

 At St. Joan of Arc Church 
 

Easter Vigil: Saturday, March 31st, 8:00 p.m. 

at St. Joan of Arc Church 

THERE IS NO 4 P.M. MASS ON  

HOLY SATURDAY AT  

ST. JOAN OF ARC CHURCH  
 

Easter Sunday: April 1st 

9:00 a.m. Mass at St. Joan of Arc Church 

in SPANISH 
 

11:00 a.m. Mass at St. Bartholomew  

in ENGLISH 


